
 

WWL Newsletter Friday 22nd  November 
2019 

  

 

Monday 25th 

Guitars  am in the Library 

Rugby Club  Years 5 & 6     12.35p.m. 



Fencing Club   3.30 – 4.30pm 

Tuesday 26th 

 Last orders for Scholastic Book Club 

 Year 3/4 Korfball    12.35 – 1pm 

 Art Club in 4C    3.20pm - 4.15pm 

Wednesday 27th 

Keyboard lessons   -     Music Room       

Woodwind lessons pm    -    ICT Suite 

Charley Charley One (Selected Yr 5)     -   Finishing at 4.30p.m.  

Thursday 28th  

Sportshall Athletics (selected children) 

Last orders for Scholastic book club 

Year 5/6 Korfball -  12.35 – 1pm 

Guitars am 

Drums pm 

Samba Club   -   School hall   3.20 – 4.30pm 

Netball Club  3.15 - 4pm 

Friday 29th 

Last day to order Christmas Lunch 

Cross Country Club 12.35p.m. 

School Council Non Uniform Day - £1 donation for The National Forest's  'Plant a Tree' campaign 

FOWWLS Christmas Fair 3.15 – 5.00pm 

NO Young Voices 



 

2nd December 

Swimming Gala (selected children) 

6th Dec.            

Cross Country - Eaton Park (selected children)             

School Disco 

11th December                 

Lower School Christmas Performance   1.45pm & 6pm (Year 3) 

12th December                 

Lower School Christmas Performance   1.45pm & 6pm (Year 4)     

13th December  

Christmas Jumper Day. Donations to Save the Children. 

15th December  

Christmas Methodist Service 

18th December 

Celebration Assembly 

Christmas school lunch - last day for orders - Friday 29th November 

Break up for the Christmas holiday 

23rd December  

Deadline for opting your Yr 6 child out of the the National Child Measurement Programme.  

6th January  

Return to school 



Year 6 Height and Weight - National Child Measurement Programme.  

PE Reminders  

With the weather getting colder and trying to keep games lessons outside as much as possible, could 

you please make sure that your children come to school with their regular PE kit (shorts and house 

coloured t-shirt) along with a spare jumper/hoody (not a school jumper), tracksuit bottoms and spare 

socks (essential if feet get wet whilst on the grass). Please also make sure that your child always has a 

spare pair of trainers kept at school for outside use. 

Kind regards, 

White Woman Lane PE Staff 

Housepoints 

 

This week:  

1st Place - Windsor 

2nd Place - Buckingham 

3rd Place - Sandringham 

4th Place -  Balmoral 



Congratulations to  Windsor  this week. 

Yearly Totals: 

Buckingham - 17 

Balmoral  -  16 

Sandringham  -  17 

Windsor -  29 

Attendance Cup 

 

as awarded to 3G 

With Attendance of 99.35% 

For the week 11th - 15th November 2019 



Vocab Ninja  

 

Words are the key to unlocking understanding! Please try and discuss the words below with your children.  

They will be talking to their class teacher about these words during Tuesday's assembly time.  

 



Stars of the Week 

 

3G 

William Dugdale 

For working hard in maths when learning how to multiply a 2 digit number by a single digit.  

Oli-James Goss 

For working hard learning his lines for the school Christmas play.  

 

3L 

Mia Brice  

For being such a kind friend. She noticed someone alone at lunchtime and invited them to play with her. 
Well done, Mia! 

George Neill 

For being an excellent role model to others by working extremely hard in his reading group. Keep it up, 

George! 

 

3S 

Elle Taylor 

For her fabulous work in our Maths lessons.  Elle listens carefully and always produces exquisitely neat 
and accurate work.  Well done. 



Ella Abeysekera 

For her lovely cheery attitude in our lessons. Ella is always on the ball and ready to give things a go. 

 

4C 

Filip Dabski 

For always being determined and sensibly getting on with his work. Well done, Filip.  

Fia Maxwell-Stuart 

For a great effort in maths recently and for persevering, even when she finds something difficult. Great 
work, Fia! 

 

4P 

Nasos Markopoulous 

For great inference skills during guided reading sessions - great work Nasos! 

Lily Morton 

For putting 100% effort into her Literacy. Great work Lily.  

 

4R 

Josie Savage 

For just being Josie – doing everything with 100% effort and adding that cheeky sense of humour in to 
boot – what a star! 

Luka Loynes 

For some excellent inference work about Hogarth and the Farmers’ feelings at the end of an Iron Man 

chapter – super deep thinking, Luka! 

5B 

 

5D 

 

5S 

Riley Hudson 



I can always rely on Riley to try his best in Whole Class Guided Reading. He always volunteers his 
answers and enjoys sharing his thoughts on the story. What a star! 

Jess Sartain 

It has been wonderful to see Jess trying extra hard to improve her cursive handwriting in every subject. 

Her work is a pleasure to read. Well done and keep it up! 

 

6H 

Alfie Lees 

For always showing excellent focus and listening in all lessons. 

Zach Harmer 

For focusing well in Guided Reading and LTE and coming up with thoughtful responses.  

 

6Q 

Mason Curtis  

For showing great enthusiasm and interest in the aircraft and vehicles during the Year 6 visit to IWM 

Duxford 

Eve Coleman  

For showing great enthusiasm and interest in the aircraft and vehicles during the Year 6 visit to IWM 
Duxford. 

6SB 



YEAR 6 IWM DUXFORD VISIT 

 

Last Friday, Year 6 visited IWM Duxford as part of their study of WW2 in History. It was a long day, the 

Museum is huge but the high footstep count is always worth it due to the jaw dropping aircraft exhibits 

and activities. Pupils created a short documentary about WW2 and were given the opportunity to 

clamber aboard Concorde.  I'd like to thank all the staff who attended and to the pupils whose 

behaviour was generally exemplary - except for in the gift shop; the rare chance to purchase Spitfire 
shaped chocolate is always a cause for over-excitement.   

Mr R Queensborough 



 

 



 

Year 5 Hilltop Residential 

 

We have a number of items of lost property from the Hilltop Residential visit, including waterproofs and 
sleeping bags.   



Please  collect your missing belongings from the Courtyard.  

We will hold the lost property for one more week. Any remaining items will be disposed of.  

Thank you. 

The Friends of White Woman Lane School 

 

Christmas Fair - Friday 29th November 3.15 – 5.00pm 

From Friday 22nd November we will be collecting any items donated for the tombola and Christmas Jar 

stalls for the Friends of WWL Christmas Fair. As always in order for this event to be successful, we 

greatly depend on your help and support by sending in goods for our stalls, perhaps by baking a cake or 
two, helping to set up the stalls or helping on one of the stalls on the day ...  

... and coming along to the Christmas Fair in the school hall on 29th November. 

‘Fill a Jar’.  

Your child could help by ‘filling a jar’. They will need a clean glass jar with a screw on top. The jar can be 

any size – the more varied the better! The idea is that the jars can be filled with anything they choose! A 

Christmas theme is not necessary – but might be nice! Our suggestions have been things such as sweets, 

bath salts, craft beads, small soaps or bath beads, hair bands, lego, Christmas decoration/s … I’m sure 

you will have many, even better ideas. The children really enjoy this stall, thank you so much once again 
for your support. Start sending your filled jars into school from Friday 22nd November. 

 



 

Cakes  

Any cakes, buns, scones, cookies or biscuits whether homemade or shop bought  

would be very gratefully received. Please ensure these are all nut free. Please send your contributions 
into school on the  

morning of the 29th November. 

Books/games 

Games and books in excellent condition please. Please send your donations into school from Friday 

22nd November. 

 



 

Smellies 

Perfumes, bath oils, shower gel, soap, etc. Please send donations into school from Friday 22nd 
November. 

Tombola donations 

Any items that are in good condition and need a new home  

are gratefully received. 

Bottle Tombola           

Always a huge success – especially in time for Christmas!  

Please send your donations into school from Friday 22nd November. 

 

 



Teddies             

Any teddies in good condition 

  

There will be light refreshments available in The Café - tea, coffee, mulled wine and a mince pie for 

the adults, cakes and squash for children.  A huge variety of stalls with things to buy and things to 

win! Great fun for all the family! 

 

Can you:  

• Bake a cake for the Fair                                                                          

• Help set up the Christmas Fair on Friday 29th November (afternoon)  

• Help run the stalls on Friday 29th November ( 3.00 – 5.00pm) 

If you are able to help on the 29th November in any way please contact the school office.  Thank you. 

Scholastic 

 

This is a fantastic way to contribute to reading resources in school.  



Your child has recently been given the latest Scholastic leaflet. It is packed full of books which would be 

great as reads. 

If you would like to place an order you may pay by debit card or by cheque, made payable to 

‘SCHOLASTIC’ only. Place orders in an envelope marked Scholastic Books and your child's name and class.  

 Alternatively orders can be placed online and delivered free to school by visiting: 

http://clubs-school.scholastic.co.uk/white-woman-lane1 

 

Orders will close on Tuesday 26th November when the complete order will be placed. Books should be 

with you before Christmas. 

Remember 20p in every £1 spent by you comes back to us in free books. 

Thank you for all your support. 

                                                                 
1https://webmail.nsix.org.uk/owa/redir.aspx?C=2f06151e2017454ca1dfd04dce4a7238&URL=http%3a%2f%2fclubs

-school.scholastic.co.uk%2fwhite-woman-lane 

https://webmail.nsix.org.uk/owa/redir.aspx?C=2f06151e2017454ca1dfd04dce4a7238&URL=http%3a%2f%2fclubs-school.scholastic.co.uk%2fwhite-woman-lane
https://webmail.nsix.org.uk/owa/redir.aspx?C=2f06151e2017454ca1dfd04dce4a7238&URL=http%3a%2f%2fclubs-school.scholastic.co.uk%2fwhite-woman-lane


Christmas Lunch - Wednesday 18th December 

 

Christmas Lunch for the whole school will take place on Wednesday 18th December.   If your child does 

not wish to have a Christmas Lunch he/she will need to bring a packed lunch, as there will not be an 
alternative meal available on that day. 

  

Please indicate your child’s choices on the attached form2 and return it by Wednesday 27th November. 

Please send in the choice form with the correct money in an envelope, marked with your child ’s name 

and class.  The cost of the meal (including drink) is £2.40.  If your child is entitled to a free school meal 
and would like Christmas lunch please indicate on the attached form. 

  

Menu – Wednesday 18th December 

 

Roast Chicken Breast or Vegetarian Quorn Fillet 

Chipolata or Vegetarian Sausage 

Stuffing and Yorkshire Pudding 

Roast Potatoes, Peas and Carrots 

                                                                 
2http://www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk/assets/Uploads/Christmas -lunch-form.pdf 

http://www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk/assets/Uploads/Christmas-lunch-form.pdf


Gravy 

Chocolate Christmas Yule Log 

Carton of drink 

Tots2Teens school holiday scheme 

 

There are a variety of activities available for your child to enjoy, including fun zones, sport zones, art 

zones, cookery, wildlife zones, technology and skill development.  

Booking lines for the winter holiday open at 8am on Monday 18th November 2019 

For a full list of what is available, you can download the Tots2Teens holiday activities brochure3 

To keep up-to-date with Tots2Teens like us on our Tots to Teens Facebook page.4 

                                                                 
3https://www.broadland.gov.uk/downloads/download/84/tots2teens_holiday_activities_brochure 
4https://www.facebook.com/bdctots2teens  

https://www.broadland.gov.uk/downloads/download/84/tots2teens_holiday_activities_brochure
https://www.facebook.com/bdctots2teens


WINTER HOLIDAYS 

 



Year 6 School Height & Weight Check – National Child Measurement 

Programme (NCMP) 

 

 

Cringleford Business Centre 

Cringleford 

Norwich 

Norfolk 

NR4 6AU 

Tel: 0300 300 0123 

Parentline: 07520631590 www.justonenorfolk.nhs.uk 

Year 6 School Height & Weight Check – National Child Measurement Programme (NCMP) 

Each year in England, school children in Reception and Year 6 have their height and weight checked at 

school as part of the National Child Measurement 

Programme. Height and weight measurements are used to calculate weight status.   The information 
gathered allows services to plan how to support families to lead healthy lives.  

Your child’s class will take part in this year’s programme. 

The checks are carried out by trained staff from the Healthy Child Programme. Children are measured 
fully clothed, except for their coats and shoes, in a private space away from other pupils.  

Please see below on how to opt your child out of these checks. 

Opting your child out of the National Child Measurement Programme  

If you are happy for your child to be measured, you do not need to do anything. 

If you do not wish your child’s height and weight to be checked, please follow the steps below in the 
grey box. Children will not be made to take part if they do not want to.  



If you wish to opt your child out of the National Child Measurement Programme  (NCMP) please follow 
the steps below: 

• Contact us by 23/12/19-----if you do not opt out by this date there is a   chance your child may 

be seen 

• Call us on 0300 300 0123 or 

• email: CCS-TR.NCMPScreeningOptOut@nhs.net 

• Leave the following information:-    child’s full name o    NHS Number (if known) o    
date of birth  o   current home address o    school they attend  o 

check/test you’re opting them out of o 

It is very important that we receive all the above information when you are  opting your child out. 

We provide this service to help protect the health of your child as part of our public task as a health 

service provider. Your child’s school has provided us with your contact details. We will update your 

child's electronic health record of the outcome  of our screening programme. 

http://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/docs/default-source/ig-privacynotices/pn-hcp-service-
v1-2-sept-2018.pdf?sfvrsn=16 5 

For information regarding the data collection and how it’s used please see separate attachment – NCMP 
data collection.6 

Please do not hesitate to contact the team if you have any queries.  

Yours faithfully 

Healthy Child Programme (HCP) team 

Cambridgeshire Community Services NHS Trust: delivering excellence in children and young people ’s 

health services 

                                                                 
5http://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/docs/default-source/ig-privacy-notices/pn-hcp-service-v1-2-sept-
2018.pdf?sfvrsn=16 
6http://www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk/assets/Uploads/NCMP-Data-collection.pdf 

http://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/docs/default-source/ig-privacy-notices/pn-hcp-service-v1-2-sept-2018.pdf?sfvrsn=16
http://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/docs/default-source/ig-privacy-notices/pn-hcp-service-v1-2-sept-2018.pdf?sfvrsn=16
http://www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk/assets/Uploads/NCMP-Data-collection.pdf

